

November 4, 2016

[EMAIL]

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EnWin Utilities Ltd. - Plans for 2018 Rates Application

On January 18, 2016, in an effort to assist the Board in planning for 2017 and 2018, EnWin, through Legal Counsel, wrote to the Board to advise that it anticipated filing a cost of service application for rates to be effective May 1, 2018. EnWin is now in the process of finalizing its application for 2017 rates using the Annual IR Index methodology. This letter is to advise the Board that EnWin has decided that it will also seek approval for 2018 rates on the basis of the Annual IR Index methodology.

Yours truly,

EnWin/Utilities Ltd.

Helga Reidel

President and CEO

cc: Ted Antonopoulos, OEB

Paul Gleason, EnWin